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In this issue:

· L.A. City Council Continues Resolution Adopting Support Position on AB 889 (Lieu)
· Update on SB 650 (Padilla) Bill Regarding 65-Foot Buses
· Lawsuit Filed to Stop Metro Fare Increase

· 
Canoga Transit Corridor Project Scoping Meetings


	L.A. City Council Continues Resolution Adopting Support Position on AB 889 (Lieu)
The Los Angeles City Council today continued for one week, to Tuesday July 3, Councilman Bill Rosendahl’s resolution to support AB 889, a measure that would establish a Green Line Construction Authority.  Councilmember Rosendahl requested the continuance to allow him to work with Councilmember Herb Wesson on language that would move the bill forward.  As reported previously, AB 889 has been held in the suspense file in the Assembly Appropriations Committee. 

Update On SB 650 (Padilla) Bill Regarding 65-Foot Buses
Yesterday, the Assembly Transportation Committee approved SB 650 (Padilla) a measure that would allow 65 foot buses to operate on dedicated right-of-ways without having to obtain an annual waiver from Caltrans.  In light of the Metro Orange Line success, Metro plans to operate 65 foot buses on the Metro Orange Line to increase capacity.  Today, the Los Angeles City Council adopted a support position on SB 650 (Padilla) as well. 

Lawsuit Filed to Stop Metro Fare Increase

The National Resources Defense Council and Bus Rider’s Union's request for a temporary restraining order that was originally scheduled for this morning is now expected to be heard tomorrow morning in Los Angeles Superior Court.
In addition, the Los Angeles Times, City News Service, The Daily Journal and Spanish language newspapers La Opinion and Hoy requested a statement regarding the BRU’s complaint filed today to obtain an injunction.  The basis of their request was for relief from “enforcing the bus-fare increase and associated bus service reductions without full compliance with CEQA”.  Staff explained that Metro wasn’t required to prepare an environmental impact report because the additional money will be used to cover operating costs rather then new construction as the BRU claims in their petition.  Stories will run today and tomorrow.
Canoga Transit Corridor Project Scoping Meetings
On Thursday July 26th and Monday July 30th at 7:00 p.m., Metro’s Planning staff will hold project scoping meetings for the Canoga Transit Corridor project.  The scoping meetings will be held at the Chatsworth High School located at 10027 Lurline Avenue (July 26) and at the New Academy of Canoga Park located at 21425 Cohasset Street (July 30).  

These scoping meetings are part of the Alternative Analysis process which is the first step to environmentally clearing a project to extend the Metro Orange Line from its current westerly terminus at Canoga Avenue/Victory Boulevard, north for a distance of approximately four (4) miles to the Chatsworth Metrolink Station.  At the scoping meetings, preliminary alternatives (modes and alignments) will be presented for the first time to public and other interested stakeholders for review and comment.
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